
 
 

National Council on Alcoholism & Drug Dependence – Maryland Chapter 
28 E. Ostend Street, Suite 303, Baltimore, MD 21230 · 410-625-6482 · fax 410-625-6484 

www.ncaddmaryland.org 

 
Senate Judicial Proceedings Committee 

February 8, 2023 
 

Senate Bill 190 
Correctional Services - Pregnant Incarcerated Individuals –  

Substance Use Disorder Assessment and Treatment 
 

Support 
 

NCADD-Maryland supports Senate Bill 190. In 2019, the General Assembly, the 
Governor’s office, and local detention center wardens crafted first-in-the-nation legislation to 
require people with opioid use disorders in custody in local jails be offered medication assisted 
treatment. Maryland has failed to achieve the goal set out in that law by the 2023 deadline. 
There’s no question the COVID-19 pandemic delayed progress, but that is exactly why it is 
imperative to pass Senate Bill 190 so that pregnant women with substance use disorders can have 
their needs met. 

 
Untreated substance use disorder in pregnancy can cause disastrous results, including 

maternal death, poor fetal growth, preterm birth, or stillbirth. Organizations such as the 
American College of Obstetricians and Gynecologists and the Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention recommend pregnant women with opioid use disorders start medication assisted 
treatment with methadone or buprenorphine. These medications are shown to be safe and 
effective treatments for opioid use disorder during pregnancy. Studies show that the use of 
methadone among pregnant women is associated with higher treatment retention. The use of 
buprenorphine has shown lower incidences of neonatal abstinence syndrome. 

 
The bill establishes procedures related to a pregnant woman’s health, during her 

pregnancy and after child birth when in the State’s custody. Providing appropriate medical care 
to people when they are in the custody of the State should not be optional. Courts are making 
decisions in favor of providing medication assisted treatment as a matter of people’s civil rights. 

 
We urge a favorable report on SB 190. 

 
The Maryland Affiliate of the National Council on Alcoholism and Drug Dependence (NCADD-Maryland) is a 
statewide organization that works to influence public and private policies on addiction, treatment, and recovery, 
reduce the stigma associated with the disease, and improve the understanding of addictions and the recovery 
process. We advocate for and with individuals and families who are affected by alcoholism and drug addiction. 


